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Our mission is to create a safe, respectful evidence-based learning environment where a diversity of 

student learners feel: Valued, actively engaged, challenged, and supported to achieve success and 

maximum independence post-school. 

PH: 5215 5700 

www.hamlynviews.vic.edu.au 

Principal – Suzanne Armstrong 
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2022 KEY DATES 

• Thursday 15th September 2022   

Sporting Colours Day  

Last Day of Term 3 for students – 

3pm finish 

• Friday 16th September 2022 

Staff Professional Practice Day –  

no school for students 

 

TERM 4 

• Monday 3rd October 2022 

First day of Term 4 

• Wednesday 5th October 2022 

World Teacher’s Day 

Blackwood Camp – Senior Students 

• Monday 10th October 2022 

National Carer’s Week 

• Wednesday 12th October 2022 

Healthy Heroes  

• Monday 17th October 2022 

National Water Week 

National Bird Week 

• Wednesday 19th October 2022 

Geelong Cup Public Holiday – no 

school for staff or students 

• Thursday 20th October 2022 

Hamlyn Views School Concert 
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 PRINCIPALS MESSAGE 

 
Principal News 
Dear parents and carers, 

 

We have come to the end of a busy 

and productive term at school for 

our students. Despite the ongoing 

challenges of the covid pandemic 

we have managed to conduct 

several onsite events and return to 

some sort of normality hosting school 

activities with families and 

conducting several off-site 

excursions. We have a senior 

secondary class currently planning 

our first ever school camp to 

Blackwood in October, something 

they are very excited about. 
 
Diversity Dash 
Our Diversity Dash fundraising event 

last week was a huge success. 

Students thoroughly enjoyed being 

splashed with coloured paint whilst 

the support from our school 

community to raise funds was 

amazing. It was great to have 

parents and family members attend 

to see the event in action and for 

families avail themselves of a cuppa 

and chat with our Chaplain Paul and 

myself during the morning.  

 

Our next whole school event is a  
 
 

School Concert on 20th October. Annie 

Malesic, our Performing Arts teacher, is 

coordinator the concert this year and 

we are grateful to Clonard College for 

the use of their hall. 
 

New Assistant Principal 
Congratulations to Ashley Kalkandis 

on her recent appointment to the 

principal class team. She will officially 

commence her role from term four. I 

appreciate her support during my 

recent period of long service leave. 

We are currently finalising several staff 

positions for next term, and 

establishing our workforce needs for 

2023. A range of staff roles will be 

advertised over the next few months.  

 

Professional Practice Day 
Tomorrow is a Common Professional 

Practice Day (PPD) for teachers. 

Again, this semester the Department 

of Education and Training, due to the 

impact of the covid-19 pandemic, has 

enabled schools to combine one of 

the two teacher remaining PP Days 

(Teaching Service Agreement) on the 

one day to support schools with the 

associated cost for Casual 

Replacement teacher (CRT) staff and 

the short supply of available CRTs 

many schools are experiencing. 

Education Support staff will complete 

First Aid/CPR training. In term four, one 

PP Day will be taken by each teacher 

on a date where they will be replaced 

by a CRT, not on a set day for all.  

 

PASS Awards 
We have nominated three staff this  
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 Signs a child or young person may 

need mental health support  

In some cases, these actions will not 

be enough to support positive 

mental health. Keep an eye out 

and seek professional help for 

changes that last two or more 

weeks such as:  

• Loss of interest or involvement in 

activities normally enjoyed  

• Feeling ‘low,’ unusually stressed 

or worried  

• Ordinary things get harder  

• Being easily irritated or angry  

• Taking more dangerous risks, like 

using alcohol or drugs  

• Withdrawal or feeling 

overwhelmed  

• Difficulties with concentration 

and motivation  

• Having a lot of negative 

thoughts  

• Changing in sleeping and 

eating 

Teens and Beyond Workshops 

 

 

 

 

year in the annual Principals of 

Specialist School’s (PASS) Awards 

program – Angie Prime (Education 

Support), Rachel D’Cruz (Graduate 

Teacher) and Ashley Kalkandis (Middle 

Leader) for their outstanding work in 

2022. Congratulations and best wishes 

to these staff in this prestigious awards 

program. Shortlisted nominees are 

notified in October.  
 
Wishing you well for the holiday break 

and a big shout out to supporters with 

teams still in the AFL finals. We had fun 

dressing up in our sporting colours 

today. Go CATS! 
 
Yours in educational partnership, 
 

Suzanne Armstrong 
Principal 
 

Wellbeing Supports for Students During 

the School Holidays 

Actions that support positive mental 

health: 

• Encourage your young person to:  

• Exercise and eat healthy, to boost 

their mood  

• Prioritise sleep to support mental 

and emotional wellbeing  

• Explore relaxation techniques and 

coping strategies  

• Stay in touch and catch up with 

friends and loved ones  

• Make time to do things they enjoy  

• Practice positive self-talk, and 

remind them they are not alone 

• Seek professional help if needed 
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DIVERSITY DASH 
On Thursday the 8th of September, 

students participated in the Diversity 

Dash. As you can see from the photos, 

the event was a great success with 

everyone involved having a fun and 

colourful time. Thank you to everyone 

who attended to support the students 

and for everyone's donation efforts. 

We still have donations coming in, 

with the total amount currently sitting 

at $3,134.   

What an amazing result! 
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Allied Health Update 

World Physiotherapy Day was on 

Thursday 8th September. We would 

like to acknowledge the important 

work our physiotherapists and allied 

health assistants do to support our 

students’ physical development and 

movement goals. At Hamlyn Views 

School, our physiotherapists run a 

range of programs including Balloon 

Football, Walking, Standing and 

Stretching Programs and Aquatic 

Physiotherapy, as well as training 

teachers and education support staff 

in manual handling and safety. 

Happy (belated) Physiotherapy Day! 

 

 
 

Planet Ark 

Planet Ark were so happy to hear 

about our schools’ efforts in our 

recent Green Team fundraiser. We 

sent through our donation and 

shared with them about how students 

and staff participated on the day and 

received a thank you email from 

Planet Ark. Stay tuned for more from 

the Green Team in Term 4! 

 
“To the wonderful students of Hamlyn 

Views School and a notable mention 

to the Green Team,  

A big thank you on behalf of all of us 

at Planet Ark! The funds you raised for 

our organisation are greatly 

appreciated. We wouldn’t be able to 

do the work we do to help our 

environment thrive without the 

support of eco-warriors like 

yourselves.  We hope you had fun 

wearing your pyjamas or something 

green to school and even planting a 

pot plant! Keep up the great work 

and hope to see you engage with 

Planet Ark’s Schools Recycle Right 

Challenge this November.” 

  

Yours sincerely,  

Rebecca Gilling, 

Co-CEO and Executive Director 

Planet Ark 
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